

**BLACK KNIGHT WRESTLING CLUB  
BOARD MEETING  
MINUTES**

**September 11, 2024**

---

- I. **Welcome-** Members Present: Jacquelyn Pfursich (President), Josh Parmer (Vice President) Kristy Beckman(Treasurer), Kristy Thompson(Secretary), Lawrence Beckman, Bob Biddle, Al Houck, Chris Vargas, Justin Myers  
-The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Pfursich.  
-The meeting proceeded according to the agenda set by the President.
  
- II. **Coach & Liaison Reports**
  - A. Girls -registration date Oct 1-31. Three girls going to the Takedown on the Turf. 7-8 girls have been coming in got Monday eve lift and wrestling. Girls will be at the high school for in season practice not the Barn.
  - B. Youth - Coaches meeting is on the calendar for September 15. Purpose of the meeting is to see who will be back to help coach and to identify if there are others that would be interested in coaching. We are scratching the yard signs this year. The flyer needs to be updated and approved before being distributed. Also looking into if we can send out the flyer in the blast emails that the schools do at 4pm as well as the contact for their social media. Also send a flyer to St. Leo make sure the flyer specifies both a boys and girls team as well as maybe getting a few youth kids together to make a short video. Possibility of putting a table up at youth football games. The Takedown Tournament request was put in with HHS and CPWA. Team Snap will be set up by Sept 15. Registration October 1- 31 (soft close).
  - C. Junior High -None
  - D. Senior High -None
  
- III. **Treasurer's Report**
  - A. Have not be able to access online yet. Checks to Nate Graham and HAMS have been given out since the new takeover.
  - B. Biggest expense will be that HHS will not pay for the HS boys overnights anymore.
  - C. Need to start a fund for the new mats to be replaced in 2030
  - D. Keep golf event in budget approximately \$5,700.00 motion to approve amended changes in budget passed.
  
- IV. **Current Projects**
  - A. Website updates all pictures and about sections need refreshed. Need to add all updated awards, current rosters, and HS schedule. Officers need to sed pictures in. Developing an instagram. The youth flyer and registration link will be added as well as the link to the online store emphasized all year long.

V. **FUNDRAISING**

A. **FUNDRAISING**

1. Golf Outing -0 golfers & 1 family signed up for the dinner. 90 golfers in years past. other outings have gone away such as Manheim Township and HHS Football. People are just cutting back financially because of the economy. Conversations going forward about getting rid of the golf outing.
2. Raffle Tickets - Make part of Registration
3. Program Booklet-Amy Edwards will train someone and she has all the forms, should start in early October.
4. Sectional Bracket Sponsor- down the road
5. Youth Take Down Tournament
6. Launch A Thon - HS Boys Dec. 4<sup>th</sup>, JH Boys Dec. 9<sup>th</sup>, Girls Dec. 11<sup>th</sup>.
7. Trios we presell gift cards then 10% will come back to us. Lancaster Cupcake you get a code then there is a two week span for people to use the code and we receive 10% of the sales. (prior to Valentines Day?)

VI. **NEW/UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

- A. Parent Social 2024 - Danielle and Dylan are working on it.
- B. Summer Social event - 2025 Guppy Gulch for kids and family as a team bonding.